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RE: Opposition to HB 3974 

 

May 30, 2025 

 

Chair Bowman, Vice Chairs Drazan and Pham, and Members of the Committee, 

 

My name is Daniel MacDonald, and I am a housing provider in Newport, Oregon. I’m 

writing to share my strong opposition to HB 3974, which would cap tenant screening 

fees at $20. 

 

Professional Screening in my business has stopped sex offenders, and pedophiles 

living in areas they are not allowed, and protected domestic violence victims from 

their perpetrator. 

 

I currently pay $45 per screening. This includes credit, background, and eviction 

history checks — all of which are essential to ensure the safety and stability of my 

rental property and the community around it. A $20 cap would force me to cover the 

remaining cost out of pocket or potentially cut corners on screening quality — 

something I’m not comfortable doing. 

 

This bill may be well-intended, but in practice, it puts additional financial strain on 

housing providers and makes it harder for us to make responsible, informed rental 

decisions. That’s not good for me, and it’s not good for tenants. 

 

Please vote no on HB 3974. 

 

Sincerely, 

Daniel MacDonald 



Licensed Property Manager 

 


